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Diary of events 
Back to contents 
 

Council usually meets on the first Wednesday of each month (please confirm the date with 

the Hon. Sec. if you plan to attend). Any member can attend, but must give advance notice 

if wishing to speak.  
 

Visitors & guests are very welcome at any of our meetings.  If contact details are given, 

please contact the leader beforehand, and make yourself known on arrival.  We hope that 

you will enjoy the meeting, and consider joining the Society.   To find out how to join, visit 

http://bns.myspecies.info and click on membership. 
 

 

 

 

 

MARCH 2016 
Thu 3 Walk: Litton Society 10:00 page 4 

Wed 9 Talk - WWT Steart Marshes Ornithology 19:30 page 16 

Sat 12 R Bland walk: Toll Roads & Fountains Society 10:00  page 4 

Thu 17 Society AGM + Talk (Bumblebees) Society 19:30 page 5 

Sat 19 Walk - Blaise  Ornithology 10:00 page 16 

Sun 20 Towerhouse Wood & Land Yeo Mammal 14:00 page 15 

Sat 26 Rock clearance, Railway Path, Saltford Geology 10:30 page 12 

Sun 27 Leafcutter Ants & others from Guadeloupe Invertebrate 14:00 page 14 

APRIL 2016 
Sun 3 Troopers Mendip Lodge Wood, Burrington Botany 11:00 page 8 

Sun 17 R Bland walk: Trees of Westbury Park Society 10:00 (see below) 

Sat 23 Sully Island & Lavernock Point Geology TBA page 12  
 

 
 

 

OTHER I TEMS OF INTEREST :  
Richard Bland’s Walks 
Richard Bland plans a series of 11 two-hour Downs walks through 2016, one each in March and 

April, six in May (part of Bristol Walking Festival) and one each in June, July and August. All 

must be booked direct with him: (0117 968 1061  rlbland673@gmail.com ). 
 

 

Wildlife Photographer of the Year 2015 exhibition Until 10 April 2016.  The exhibition is at M 
Shed, not Bristol Museum & Art Gallery (adults £5, concessions £4, under 16s free).  
Death: the human experience exhibition until 13 March Bristol Museum & Art Gallery.  The 
exhibition includes references to wildlife such as the Death’s Head Hawk-moth. 
MARCH 

Thu 3  Spectacular Dead Taxidermy  Museum   page 14 

Sat 5  Hedge planting Badock’s Wood  page 20 
Sat 5 Needle Felt a Butterfly Gorge & Downs 10:00 page 20 
Tue 8 Solitary Bees Gorge & Downs 19:00 page 20 
Thu 10 New Dinosaur Discoveries  Museum   page 14 
Sun 13 Gorge Geology Walk Gorge & Downs 10:30 page 20 
Sun 13 Curator’s Tour Botanic Garden 10:30 page 19 
Tue 15 Badock’s Wood AGM Badock’s Wood 19:30 page 20 
Tue 15/Wed 16  Star gazing Gorge & Downs 20:00 page 20 
Thu 17 Wildflowers in the Western Mediterranean Botanic Garden 19:00 page 19 
Sat 19  Litter Pick Badock’s Wood  page 20 
Fri 25 – Mon 28  Sculpture Festival Botanic Garden  page 19 
APRIL 

Sun 10  Flower Walk Badock’s Wood 14:00 page 20 
Sun 17  River Sampling Badock’s Wood 14:00 page 20 
Mon 18 Spring Flower Power Museum 11:00 page 9 
  

http://bns.myspecies.info/sites/bns.myspecies.info/files/membership%20form%202014.pdf
mailto:rlbland673@gmail.com
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SOCIETY ITEMS 
Back to contents / Back to Diary    
SOCIETY MID - WEEK WALK 
King’s Arms, Litton, Thursday 3rd March 
This is a fairly level walk of three miles. We walk round two reservoirs and cross the open 
expanse of Shortwood Common with its extensive views, but the route does take us along 
one fairly short stretch of fortunately quiet country road. The pub has an idyllic setting and a 
well-deserved reputation for good food. The natural history highlights are the flora near the 
reservoirs and the wildfowl and other birds associated with the lakes. 

Meet at the pub car park, BA3 4PW, grid ref ST594546 at 10am. Parking may be easier 
by the village hall and in any case our walk starts from the signposted footpath alongside 
the village hall. At present I cannot make any comment on the state of the footpaths on this 
route but I will be looking after your interests as much as possible! As usual do come kitted 
out and suitably shod for the typical weather for the time of year. If the weather is poor we 
can reschedule for the same time and place a week later. Do keep in touch. 

Tony Smith; tel. 0117 965 6566 
Next walk is from Nunney in East Mendip on 7th April 
 
 

 

DOWNS WALK NO. 1  

Saturday 12th March 10am-12noon. 

òToll roads and Fountains” 
The first of Richard Bland’s walks on the Downs available to members of BNS and Friends 
of the Downs. We will explore the site of the Clifton tollgate, the construction of Bridge 
Valley Road by JL MacAdam and the history of road construction in this area of the Downs. 
We should also have time to look at the Cluster Oak, among other unusual trees in the 
area. Meet at Proctor’s Fountain, just off the Promenade. ST566 738.  Booking essential 
via 0117 968 1061 or rlbland673@gmail.com  

 

 

Dyrham House BioBlitz, 2 July, experts needed 
On National Meadows Day, July 2

nd
, Dyrham House is holding a Bioblitz on the wonderful 

meadow on their estate which is grazed by a fine herd of Deer. The BNS has been invited 
to participate in this all day event, and needs experts in all forms of wildlife to assist. There 
will be more details closer to the date. There will probably be meetings of both the Botany 
and Invertebrate sections held there, meeting at the site.  

Please let Richard Bland know if you intend to be present. 0117 968 1061 
rlbland673@gmail.com  

 

Welcome to membership of BNS to those who’ve joined recently: 
Mr. Clive Burton (Interests: Botany, Invertebrates); Mrs. Melanie Cooper; Mr. 

Steve Hale (Ornithology); Mr. Mike Townsend & Mrs. Margaret Townsend  

(General, Botany, Invertebrates, Mammals, Ornithology); Ms. Monique  

Brocklesby, Mr. Eugene  Byrne & Ms. Lauren  Byrne   
 

 

 
  

mailto:rlbland673@gmail.com
mailto:rlbland673@gmail.com
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SOCIETY ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

7:30pm, Thursday, 17th March 2016 

The AGM will be followed by a Presentation  

“The Plight of the BUMBLEBEE” 
By Dr. Richard Comont 

Data Monitoring Officer for the Bumblebee Conservation Trust 
 

We look forward to seeing all our members 

at Westbury-on-Trym Methodist Church, BS9 3AA 
(There is a large car park adjacent to the Church and several buses stop nearby) 

 

Bees - whether Solitary (around 225 species in Britain), Bumble (24 + The Short Haired 
Bumblebee?) or Honey (1), are in trouble despite the immense role they play in our lives. 
 

The list of problems is a long one - habitat loss as hedgerows and margins are grubbed up; 
fewer flowers to obtain food from as 97% of our traditional meadows and flowering 
grasslands have been lost; changes in agricultural cultivation practices and timing 
involving, for example, monoculture and new sowing regimes; pesticides, such as the 
organophosphates or, insecticides, such as the neonicotinoids that cause bees to develop 
brain damage similar in effect to that caused by Alzheimer’s Disease.  All these issues are 
having a disastrous impact on our native wild bees.  Add in climate change and the mites, 
viruses and diseases brought in to the country by bee importers and it’s a miracle that any 
of our wild bee species survive at all. 
 

Richard is a ‘Bee Boffin’ and he will be focusing on the Bumblebee whose iconic furry 
presence is the harbinger of spring and whose Buzz Pollination Technique is the 
soundtrack of our summer days - but for how long?  Two UK species have become extinct 
in the last 80 years, others have markedly declined and some, like the Great Yellow 
Bumblebee, are just hanging on by their pollen baskets in the north of Scotland.  
 

Richard says, “Everyone recognises a bumblebee when they see one – but with 24 (and a 
half) species in Britain, including some species only recognised by their DNA and others 
which live a piratical existence taking over other bees’ nests, there’s a lot more to these 
declining insects than is generally realised”   
 

BULLETIN HAND DELIVERY – VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 Information about Bulletin distribution appears regularly on page 2. However, we are keen 

to recruit deliverers in the following areas. Bedminster and Southville (8 Bulletins), 

Kingsdown and Cotham (9), and Montpelier and St. Werburghs (9). 

 Any offers will be gratefully received, and should be submitted to Brian Frost (Hon. 

Circulation Secretary), by email on Brnf3335@aol.com, or tel. 0117 965 1242 (preferably 

by email). He can then supply further details. 
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CHAIRMAN õS NOTES    
his has been a strange spring.  There were daffodils out and over before snowdrops 
came out in my garden.  There were reports of vast numbers of species in flower on 
New Year’s day.  Where I live, this is the second winter running, so far, without snow, 

and the one before had only a sprinkling.  There have been storms of heavy rain and wind 
(Do we notice them more, now they have names? – We’re on ‘H’ for Henry as I write).  It’s 
early February, but for weeks I have seen ample signs of courtship amongst the birds of my 
garden. 

The one thing that doesn’t change, is that everything changes.  This month we hold our 
Annual General Meeting.  All officers of the Society (with the exception, this time, of our 
President) and all ‘Ordinary’ members of Council will stand for election.  This is not quite 
true, as in some years one or two may stand-down.  As I write this, all the ‘usual suspects’ 
seem willing to stand.  If you feel that you have something to contribute to the running of 
the Society, do not let this stand in your way.  Make your interest known, either to me, a 
Section officer, or any member of Council.  Remember that our excellent Treasurer – Steve 
Fay – would like to stand down in the summer, and would prefer to have a ‘handover’ of 
several weeks to ease the new person into the job.  Steve has done great works making 
the task as simple and straightforward as he can.   If you think that this is the job for you, 
contact Steve as soon as possible.  He has offered to give all the support that he can. 

Roger Steer 
 

 

PHENOLOGY 
fter the warmest December in Bristol on record, January was fairly normal. The 
temperature was a degree above the recent average, and the rainfall 25% above 
normal, and the wettest day had just 15mm. There were eight frost nights, and four 

were cold enough to put ice on ponds. And the sunshine was double that of the gloomy 
November and December. December’s temperature led to a record of a Bumble Bee on 3

rd
, 

and both Purple and Cherry Plum and Alexanders were in flower on the Downs on 10
th
, 

around six weeks early and Frogspawn on 12 January. But after that Snowdrops and Croci 
came into flower at normal dates, and I have recorded no other exceptional spring events.  

Richard Bland 

NEW TREASURER NEEDED 
tephen Fay has done an extraordinary job of tidying up and simplifying our 
accounts over several years, but is planning to stand down.  If you think you 
might be interested in taking over, please contact him asap for details: 81 
Cumberland Rd., BS1 6UG.   0117 921 4280.  treasurer@bristolnats.org.uk 
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Write for Nature in Avon (Before the end of March!) 
Contributions are invited for the next Nature in Avon (Annual Proceedings of 
the BNS) which is planned for May 2016. Do consider writing up any 
interesting finds, projects or events either as a short report or a longer article. 
We would also be glad to receive photos to illustrate your contribution. The 
deadline is 31 March. Please send to Dee Holladay:  

 dee.holladay@tiscali.co.uk.  

mailto:treasurer@bristolnats.org.uk
javascript:handleMailto('mailto:dee.holladay@tiscali.co.uk');return%20false;
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Society Mid-week Walk Report   Back to contents / Back to Diary 

Society Mid-week Walk in Frenchay: 4
th

 February 
 

e stood looking at the round green leaves covering the roadside bank, searching 
for the upright stems of the Heliotrope inflorescences. They were there, palely 
violet, and once one had the search image in the brain they were easy to see. 

Someone remarked that they were sweet-smelling. Immediately the young and lithe form of 
Jane was down on her knees, her nose sampling the rare effluvia. The scent is of a sweet 
vanilla. There were sixteen to twenty upstanding stems so I moved along a bit, bent down 
and, in spite of the Daily Telegraph news report of the previous day that Bristol City Council 
had recently passed a bye-law prohibiting ‘foraging’ in city parks, picked one. An almost 
inaudible intake of breath from thirteen pairs of lips made me imagine  the crowd ‘turning 
ugly’ - my life hanging by a tenuous thread, even as the thin juice dropped from the torn 
stem. Then I remembered my wife’s reliable technique for appreciating these delicate floral 
perfumes and told my audience that if one holds the blossom to one’s lips and gently 
exhales warm breath onto it, the true flavour is released into the nose. The single stem had 
to suffer more than ten expressions of pulmonary carbon dioxide before being returned, 
appreciatively, to myself, the malefactor of the rural scene.  

One of the two Clives in the party had been here before and remembered that we could 
examine a Hornbeam tree nearby and see on it an interesting gall formation. This proved to 
be ‘Witch’s Broom’ Taphrinia carpini. Some consist of twiglet growth, many short branches 
at right angles to the stem. Others are massive swellings of the trunk from which a few big 
branches branch away. The causal organism of this gall is a fungus, related distantly to the 
orange-peel cup fungi found  on the woodland floor in Autumn, and similar to that on Silver 
Birch. 

These mid-week walks are often graced by specialists in different aspects of history and 
natural history as was the case here. We started at Frenchay Bridge over the River Frome 
where it forms a narrow gorge and Mervyn pointed out the remnants of the Flock mill where 
rags were turned into stuffing for upholstery, talked about other mills and the antiquity of the 
bridge, built by public subscription as a plaque informed us. Eileen told us about the 
geology of the carboniferous sandstone and showed that here the strata were late in the 
sequence and where there was evidence of a braided delta with only tiny slivers of ‘coal’ 
trapped between thin anaerobic layers of mud and sand. Melvyn added that the undershot 
millwheels provided power for corn or grist mills as well as snuff mills and for cutting slabs 
of stone for gravestones and vertical stiles that allowed humans to pass but were too 
narrow for cattle and horses. The ornithologists, including the aforementioned Jane and the 
other Clive showed us Long-tailed Tits, Great Tits, Blue Tits, Goldcrest,  a Great Spotted 
Woodpecker and other species. Also pointed out were small bird boxes, one of which 
showed unmistakeable signs of woodpecker activity to enlarge the aperture for its own use. 
Tree identification was demonstrated by means of twig and bud characteristics of 
Hornbeam, Beech and Sycamore.  

We had bright sunshine and the deep mud I had worried about proved to be a light but 
sodden leaf mould, easily negotiated. This muddy spot was adjacent to the ‘flume’ put in 
after the 1968 serious flooding of Bristol, mainly due to the River Frome. It enabled the 
state of the river to be monitored, and there was a mechanism to reduce the flow upstream. 
We had spent two hours on our three mile walk but no one thought that we had covered 
anything like that distance. We were welcomed at the White Lion Inn and had delicious 
food in such abundance that not one of us could fully clear their plate! 
 

Tony Smith 
  

W 
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BOTANY SECTION 
PRESIDENT:- Vacant  

HON. SEC:- Clive Lovatt 07 851 433 920 (clivemlovatt@gmail.com) 
Back to contents / Back to Diary 

 

 
 

 
 

INDOOR MEETINGS  
Indoor meetings are normally held from October to March, on the 4th Monday in the month 
at 7.30pm -9.30 pm.  In March, the 4

th
 Monday (28 March) is Easter Monday and we will 

therefore not have an indoor meeting.  As the Guide Hall is in the process of being sold, we 
will have a new venue for the 2016-7 indoor meetings.   

 
 

 

 

 

FIELD MEETINGS – DISCOVERING THE WILD PLANTS OF THE BRISTOL REGION   
On average, we hold two field meetings a month in the Bristol region from April to 
September.  These are sometimes held in conjunction with the Somerset Rare Plants 
Group or the Gloucestershire Plants Group of the Gloucestershire Naturalistsô Society and 
those meetings are more likely to include recording for Atlas 2020, organised by the 
Botanical Society of Britain and Ireland.  Local meetings concentrate on Bristolôs green 
spaces, with an occasional foray into urban botany.   

Send me an email with BNS Botany in the subject line if you would like to be on a 
mailing list about BNS Botany meetings (advance notices, reports etc).   

The 2016 field programme will appear in the April 2016 bulletin.  The first field meeting 
is on Sunday 3 April and details are therefore given below. Attention is also drawn to 
Richard Blandôs meeting on Saturday 12 March (see page 4) starting at Proctorôs Fountain 
on Clifton Downs, which although primarily historical in nature is likely to have a strong 
arboricultural content.  
 

TROOPERS MENDIP LODGE WOOD, BURRINGTON  
Liz McDonnell and Clive Lovatt   Sunday 3 April, 11.00 am 
This will be a joint meeting with the Somerset Rare Plants Group, looking at the spring flora 
in a mixed woodland and conifer plantation.  We aim to do a circular walk through the 
woods to and along the edge of Blackdown.  

Meet at 11am in the car park in Burrington Combe by the Burrington Inn BS40 7AT 
(ST476588).  There is a café at the end of this walk which we expect to take refreshments 
in.  As it is a full day meeting, members will be able to leave at lunch, although joining us 
for the afternoon may be more problematic.  

 
Back to contents / Back to Diary 

BOTANICAL NOTES 
Indoor meeting report , Monday 25 January 2016 -  
AGM, Fungi an d N Somerset Plant Reco rds 2015   
About 20 members attended the meeting which started with the BNS Botanical Section 
AGM.  The following committee members agreed to continue: Helena Crouch, David Hill, 
Libby Houston, Clive Lovatt (Secretary), Ellie Phillips (minutes secretary) Tony Smith.  
Margaret Webster and Shelia Quin retired from the committee during the year and were 
thanked for their work over many years.  David Hawkins whom we first met last year kindly 
agreed on the proposal of Libby Houston and with general assent has agreed to join the 
committee. Clive Lovatt read the Annual Report of the Sectionôs activities during 2015.   

mailto:clivemlovatt@gmail.com
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Some Bristol Fungi, Jean Oliver  
We knew we were in for a good talk when the opening slide came up ï a cartoon of two 
toadstools one visibly male and the other female (with a short skirt, correctly based on a 
feature of some genera).  Of course, as Jean explained with a smile, some fungi have up to 
20 sexes.  Jeanôs talk was structured taxonomically, explaining the features (some 
microscopic) which you need to look at to get closer to the identification of a given 
specimen, and how many variations on a theme there are for increasing the area from 
which spores are produced and dispersed.   
 
If that sounds dry, it wasnôt, for it was constantly enlivened with the naturalistôs love of their 
subject of study.  Many of us might have looked on fungi as prone to be poisonous, but 
Jean made scarcely a mention of this, explaining that texture, stickiness and taste all being 
relevant features of identification, a proper mycologist will often gently kiss undamaged 
fresh specimens.  Jean also brought along 20 or so samples which members examined 
whilst taking refreshments.  
 
North Som erset Plant Records for 2015, Helena Crouch  
Helenaôs talk was once again expertly prepared with plant portraits and distribution maps.  
She once more was able to report on a new alien fern for Somerset and to regale us with 
stories about her finds on Watsonian Somersetôs little bit of chalk downland.  Further details 
of the plant records will appear in the Somerset Rare Plants Group Newsletter for 2015.   
 

SPRING FLOWER POWER 18 APRIL 2016 11.00 AM – 3.00 PM 
Several members of the BNS Botany Committee will be helping with the following indoor 
event at the Bristol Museum and Art Gallery and members of the Society are invited to 
attend or offer further assistance.  
 
Bristol Museum and Art Gallery is holding an event to explore the wonder of plants. There 
will be an identification activity where specimens from the same family, will be studied and 
dissected so that specific characteristics can be observed to help separate the genus and 
species.  
 
Running alongside there will also be drawing and sewing crafts and an activity where the 
pigment of the flower is transferred onto paper making a beautiful card.  All events are 
aimed at all ages and are family friendly. 
 
Victoria Purewal, Senior Curator Natural Sciences (Tel: 0117 922 3592, email: 
Victoria.Purewal@bristol.gov.uk ) would be very grateful to have some help with the more 
scientific element of this day and will be bringing specimens from the herbarium out for the 
public to observe and study.  These are likely to include specimens collected by J W White, 
sometime (an honorary and somewhat reluctant) Special Lecturer on Systematic Botany in 
the University of Bristol.  
 

  

mailto:Victoria.Purewal@bristol.gov.uk
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WILKIE COLLINS AND THE TASTE FOR NATURAL HISTORY 
The mention of dissection of flowers above reminded me that some years ago (BNS 
Bulletin for February 2007) I drew attention to the occurrence of the Victorian novelist 
Wilkie Collins in the subscribersô list in G O St Brodyôs Flora of Weston (1856) and 
explained the connections that may have given rise to this. Indeed (as I suggested) one 
can see St Brody, an itinerant tutor of natural history behind the following passage in The 
Moonstone (1868), spoken rather disparagingly by the butler. I'm glad that the same 
curiosity survives in our ranks today! 
 
“I have seen them (ladies, I am sorry to say, as well as gentlemen) go out, day after day, 
for example, with empty pill-boxes, and catch newts, and beetles, and spiders, and frogs, 
and come home and stick pins through the miserable wretches, or cut them up, without a 
pang of remorse, into little pieces. You see my young master, or my young mistress, poring 
over one of their spiders' insides with a magnifying-glass; or you meet one of their frogs 
walking downstairs without his head--and when you wonder what this cruel nastiness 
means, you are told that it means a taste in my young master or my young mistress for 
natural history. Sometimes, again, you see them occupied for hours together in spoiling a 
pretty flower with pointed instruments, out of a stupid curiosity to know what the flower is 
made of. Is its colour any prettier, or its scent any sweeter, when you do know? But there! 
the poor souls must get through the time, you see--they must get through the time. You 
dabbled in nasty mud, and made pies, when you were a child; and you dabble in nasty 
science, and dissect spiders, and spoil flowers, when you grow up.” 
 
The Wilkie Collins Society and his biographers were quite unaware of Wilkie Collinsô 
apparent interest in botany and a second and equally tenuous instance of him being 
associated with naturalists has now come to my attention.   
 
As is now well known, BNS has two sets of the fern prints produced by Colonel Jones 
whilst he lived in Clifton in late Victorian times.  In the definitive book by Michael Hayward 
(there is a copy in the BNS Library) on The Jones Nature Prints and the Victorian Fern Cult 
(2015) we find Wilkie Collins as a witness to the marriage in 1846 of George Agar 
Thompson and Ellen Padley.  The officiating minister was Charles Wollaston, brother of the 
Pteridologist George B Wollaston whose nephew was the George H Wollaston who taught 
at Clifton College and who (after collecting it in Sicily) introduced Honey Garlic to St 
Vincentôs Rocks.  Miss Padleyôs older brother was the Reverend Charles Padley who 
apparently originated nature printing and the two together (in 1863, Thompson by then 
having died whilst in the colonial service) took up a whole tent at the Exeter Horticultural 
Societyôs 1863 show with óseveral hundreds of ferns of various descriptions, but all 
distinguished for great meritô.  Of course, the Fern Craze permeated Victorian culture and 
sensibility but these connections do suggest that Wilkie Collins had something of a taste for 
natural history.   
 

PLANT RECORDS 
If you've found some interesting plants in the Bristol area this year, let me know.  
 

Clive Lovatt, Shirehampton, 7 February 2016 
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GEOLOGY SECTION 

Back to contents / Back to Diary 

PRESIDENT: David Clegg   dkc42@talktalk.net    01275 878699 

HON. SEC.: Richard Ashley ashleyrw@fsmail.net 01934 838850 
 

 

 

 

A welcome, and a plea for help, from the new President of the section 
Hello, I'm David Clegg and have recently retired from a commercial life in logistics and 
procurement. I live in Clevedon, am married to Wendy and have two children and two 
grandsons. I have also just started volunteering with BRERC and Clevedon Pier. I am a lay 
geologist having been originally inspired by some great teachers at secondary school, and 
reawakened my interest, about 10 years ago, through the Continuing Education courses 
the University used to run. My main geology interests are sedimentary rocks and volcanos. 
I've greatly enjoyed the talks and field trips that the section have organised and those of 
our partner societies, BGS and WEGA. 2015 in particular was a great year with all the 
additional lectures about William Smith laid on locally. 

Now I'd like to ask for your help. In order to maintain the range of talks and field trips we 
have enjoyed, I'd like your suggestions, and ideally, willing contacts you have who would 
lead field trips. Also if you spot an event you think would be of interest to other members 
please let me know so that I can circulate the information. I would also like to hear any 
other comments or thoughts you have on what you would like to see the section doing (or 
not doing). My e-mail address is dkc42@talktalk.net. 

LECTURE MEETINGS  
Lecture meetings take place in the S H Reynolds lecture Theatre, Wills Memorial 

Building, University of Bristol, BS8 1RJ. For those unfamiliar with this venue: Enter 

the Wills Building via main entrance and walk ahead between the two staircases. 

Turn right when you reach some display cases. The lecture room is on your left. 
There will be no Lecture Meeting in March due to the close proximity of an early Easter.  
Members are invited to let the Secretary know of any names of speakers and subjects of 
interest for inclusion in the 2016/2017-winter programme. 
 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
At the Annual General Meeting of the Geology Section held on 27 January Roger Steer 
stepped down from the post of Section President after serving for a total of nearly eight 
years in that post and for part of that time as Honorary Secretary. We are very grateful to 
Roger for all that he has done to keep the Section running in difficult times. David Clegg 
was elected as President in succession to Roger.  Richard Ashley will continue in the posts 
of Honorary Secretary and Field Secretary. A Committee comprising Gordon Hobbs, David 
Moore and Roger Steer will assist them. 
 
 

FIELD MEETINGS  
There is the possibility of arranging a visit to the private museum of Wolfgang Grulke near 
Sherborne in Dorset towards the end of March or early April. It is probably the world’s 
greatest collection of Heteromorph Ammonites. These are ammonites that do not follow the 
usual planispiral form seen in the ammonites found in the Bristol region and often take 
bizarre forms. There are also many other types of fossils to be seen. Because Wolfgang is 
a very busy person it is not possible for him to give a definite date very far in advance but 
possibilities are 21,22, and 23 March. If you are interested in visiting please let Richard 
Ashley know as soon as possible and say whether you can take a car or need a lift. 

javascript:handleMailto('mailto:dkc42@talktalk.net');return%20false;
mailto:ashleyrw@fsmail.net
https://btmail.bt.com/invalidurl.gif
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During the summer season it is hoped to arrange BNS Field Meetings to Nailsea and 
Backwell, Clevedon looking for a glacial moraine, West Somerset and Frome (Pleistocene 
Mammals). In addition, if people are interested, we could arrange visits to the Lyme Fossil 
Festival 29 April to 1 May and the Festival of Geology held on 5 November at University 
College London.  
 
Members of the BNS Geology Section are also invited to attend Field meetings organized 
by Bath Geological Society. One which may be of particular interest is: 
Back to contents / Back to Diary 

SULLY ISLAND & LAVERNOCK POINT  Saturday 23rd April 
Leader: Professor Maurice Tucker, University of Bristol & BGS 
The Triassic rocks near Sully and Penarth (50 miles west of Bristol), near Cardiff, were 
deposited around the edge of a lake or inland sea in which the Mercia Mudstone/ Keuper 
Marl was deposited. The Trias overlies the Carboniferous limestone which locally created 
hills and cliffs around the lake; wave-cut shore-platforms and wave-notches were cut into 
the limestone cliffs, and screes of Carb Lst debris were formed, locally reworked into beach 
gravel breccias. A range of shoreline limestones was developed – with stromatolites, 
ripples, tepees, birdseyes, and these are interbedded with soils (calcretes) and evaporites, 
mostly gypsum-anhydrite, since replaced by dolomite and quartz. Dinosaur footprints are 
also present in the muddy marginal lacustrine sediments. 

The day is dependent on the tides and we shall visit Swanbridge, Sully Island, Bendrick 
Rock and Lavernock Point. 

Meeting point and transport arrangements will be advertised nearer the time.  
Further details may be obtained from the Bath G.S. Field Trips Secretary 
admin@bathgeolsoc.org.uk Tel: 01249 813628 or 443019. 
 
In the meantime for those who cannot wait to get into contact with rocks here is a 
message from member Simon Carpenter: 
 

ROCK CLEARANCE ON THE RAILWAY PATH AT SALTFORD 
Saturday 26 March 2016  

Meet: 10:30am at the clearance site on Railway Path, Saltford (ST: 691668). Finish 4pm. 

Dear volunteers 

I am coordinating the excavation of a rock section on the Railway Path at Saltford ST 
691668 to expose Late Triassic rocks. The site will be part of a new geology trail around 
the village and I need your help to uncover it. 

If you are interested (volunteer days can be real fun, especially if the weather’s 
nice), please ring or email to register interest: 01373 474086 / 
simonccarpenter@gmail.com    

Please bring a spade and pick-axe if you have them - some extra tools will be available 
if you don't have your own.  Bring thick gloves, food & drink & warm clothing, if it’s cold.  

Saltford is served by the X39 bus (a 15 minute walk from the A4 to the clearance site 
via the Bird in Hand PH car park). Alternatively the Railway Path provides a seamless 
journey by bicycle from either Bristol of Bath. There will be signs placed on the Railway 
Path directing you to the rock exposure.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

mailto:admin@bathgeolsoc.org.uk
mailto:simonccarpenter@gmail.com


 

13 

 

LIBRARY  
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HON. LIBRARIAN:  Jim Webster   jim.bnslibrarian@gmail.com. 

BNS Library at Bristol City Museum & Art Gallery, BS8 1RL. 

Open: Wed. 1.15pm-2.15pm, Sat. 10.15am-12.15pm. 

Committee member on duty: 0117 922 3651 (library opening hours). 
 
 

 

 

Access to the Society’s Proceedings and Nature in Avon online 
We are very grateful to the Biodiversity Heritage Library and its participating institutions (Harvard and the Natural 
History Museum in particular) for digitising our Proceedings and Nature in Avon without charge and making them 
publicly available.  To access them you can google “Biodiversity Heritage Library” and use the search facilities, or you 
can go direct to our own index pages at:  
http://biodiversitylibrary.org/bibliography/98898#/summary (for the Proceedings, i.e. up to 1993); and 
http://biodiversitylibrary.org/bibliography/99328#/summary (for Nature in Avon, from 1994 to date) 
 

 

 

 

 

Bird Books in the Library 
Richard Bland writes 

he Library’s collection of bird books is remarkable. There are some 300 works, the 
earliest the Birds of Somerset by C Smith in 1869, the latest Message from Martha in 
2015. There is every volume of the Birds of the Western Palearctic, which is the 

standard reference work for all our species. The four major Atlases of the distribution of 
British birds, the first breeding Atlas published in 1976, then the winter Atlas 1985, the 
second breeding atlas of 1992 and finally the wonderful New Atlas, 2007-11 which covered 
both breeding and wintering birds, are all available. There is also the Migration Atlas, and 
the European Atlas of 1997.  

There is an entire shelf of monographs on individual species, starting with David Lacks 
classic study of the Robin, published in 1943, and including the Redstart, the Yellow 
Wagtail, the Heron, the Hawfinch, Denis Summers-smith’s great work on the House 
Sparrow, the Wood Pigeon, the Dotterel, the Greenshank, the Cuckoo, the Mute Swan, the 
Kingsfisher, the Fieldfare, the Hobby, the Red Kite the Barn Owl, the Skylark and the 
Peregrine.  

Then there is a huge range of “The Birds of….. “including Gwent, Somerset, Wiltshire, 
The Cotswolds, Lundy, Cardiff, Russia, Hampshire, Lowland farms, the common birds of 
Clifton (1907) and the West Midlands.  

There are some great classics that every birder should have read, and, alas I have not.  
WB Alexander’s Birds of the Ocean, Lord Grey’s The Charm of Birds, (1927), Eric 
Hoskings, Birds of the Day, WB Yapp ( an important local ornithologist) Birds and Woods, 
R Locksley The Island, James Fisher Watching Birds, Batten’s Red data book of birds, 
Heinrich, Ravens in Winter, E Winn Redtails in Love, Mike Shrubb, Birds, Scythes and 
Combines, and Miriam Rothschild’s Fleas, Flukes and Cuckoos. 

And its not just books. Every volume of British Birds from 1907 can be found, and the 
bird reports of London, Somerset, Gloucestershire, Gwent, Devon and Wiltshire. There are 
the annual reports of the Severn Wildfowl Trust (Slimbridge), from 1948, The Chew Valley 
Ringing Station, and the annual Wetland Bird Survey. 

It is a vast cornucopia of riches, with more information than anyone could cope with in 
one lifetime, and it’s all yours to borrow for free.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Polecats ð a new library book ð see under the Mammal Section  
  

T 

mailto:jim.bnslibrarian@gmail.com
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INVERTEBRATE SECTION 
PRESIDENT:  Mark Pajak    markpajak.spider@gmail.com 

SECRETARY: Tony Smith 0117 965 6566   zikadens@blueyonder.co.uk  
Back to contents / Back to Diary 

 

 

 
 

SECTION AGM and spring indoor meeting 
LEAFCUTTER ANTS AND OTHER INSECTS  FROM GUADELOUPE 
Schools Room - Bristol Museum  2pm Sunday 27th March  
James Dunbar, wildlife film maker and insect close-up photographer will be giving a 
slideshow of amazing insect close-ups from his recent trip to Guadeloupe. 

We will also feature a slideshow of insects taken closer to home by Tony Cottrell and 
Mark Pajak. This will be a good chance to discuss insect macro-photography and learn 
some new techniques. 

 

Invertebrate Notes for March 2016 
aving had such a mild wet winter, as spring takes hold so will the slugs and snails in 
our gardens.  Although not that popular with many, you have to admire their success 
as organisms, especially in the relatively moist West Country in which we live.  How 

many of us gardeners in Bristol have come across the Ghost Slug Selenochlamys ysbryda 
?  This white (described as ‘paper-white to milk-white’) slug is a species which is 
subterranean and feeds on earthworms.  Known from South Wales, Bristol and 
Oxfordshire, it is thought to be native to the Ukraine and has been translocated here 
through the nursery trade.  Do look out for it and let me know if you should come across it. 

The National Moth Recorders annual meeting held in Birmingham in January 
highlighted that 2016 is the last season for submitting records which will be published in the 
atlas of macro moths to be published in 2018.  It also promoted National Moth Nights for 
2016 which this year will be on 9-11 June and in Bristol will coincide with the Festival of 
Nature held in Millennium Square in the city. 

The number of new species arriving in Britain seems to have no end, partly due to 
climate change, partly to the exchange of goods around the world but perhaps also 
because more people are looking for them.  One of the latest is the Tasmanian Eucalyptus 
Beetle Paropsisterna selmani which stripped eucalyptus trees of leaves in Kew last 
summer.  Look out for any defoliation if you have eucalyptus trees near you, the beetle is 
ladybird shaped, shiny with red and yellow markings, the larvae are grey/green with black 
head, legs and spots. 

Ray Barnett 07/02/16 
 

 

 

 

Items of Interest: 
03 March Museum Winter Lecture – Spectacular Dead Taxidermy talk by Dr John Troyer, 
Bath University. Book via Bristol Museum website.  
10 March Museum Winter Lecture – New Dinosaur Discoveries talk by Ben Garrod.  Book 
via Bristol Museum website. Ben will talk about  his experience working on ‘Attenborough 
and the Giant Dinosaur’ and about the huge animal it is focussed on. 
 

 

  

H 
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MAMMAL SECTION 
Back to contents / Back to Diary 

PRESIDENT:  Gill Brown  gill@brownfamilymail.co.uk   01275 810420 

SECRETARY:  Mike Meechem   mikemeechem@outlook.com  

MAMMAL RECORDER: Roger Symes   boscobel@globalnet.co.uk  

 

 

AGM:  Thank you to everyone who came to the section’s AGM on 26 Jan 26.  The 

meeting was well attended. The formal part was followed by an entertaining and informative 
talk about whales and dolphins from Tom Walmsley, who spent 15 years as an underwater 
cameraman filming these charismatic mammals in some of the remotest parts of the world. 
 

FIELD MEETING  
TOWERHOUSE WOOD and the LAND YEO  2pm Sunday 20th March 
Following our evening visit last summer we shall return to Towerhouse Wood, near Nailsea, 
for a spring walk. The wood is home to badgers, dormice, foxes, deer and otters.  Following 
the mild winter there should be good numbers of spring flowers, possibly even some very 
early bluebells. The wood can be muddy, and there are some steep, uneven paths; please 
come appropriately shod.  Parking is available at Jacklands Fishing Lakes (ST470716), but 
space is limited so please car share if possible and let Gill know if you are coming. 
 

THE GREATER BRISTOL OTTER GROUP 
he Group's aim is to record otter presence in the Bristol area in order to gain a 
greater understanding of the otter population while working alongside similar interest 
groups to exchange knowledge and ideas. Findings are reported to the Bristol 

Regional Environmental Records Centre (BRERC) which helps with research and reporting 
on otter presence in order to identify patterns of behaviour and also the impact of human 
interaction.The Group relies on fellow volunteers to carry out monthly surveys of their 
'patch' of river. The surveys will record where spraint (otter poo!) is present, as well as otter 
tracks and, if you're really lucky, to record a sighting of the elusive creature itself! More 
information on our website http://bristolottersurvey.wix.com/greaterbristolotters 

We're running a training course on Sat 23rd April 11am-1pm for new surveyors, so if 
you'd like to get involved, please let us know at bristol.ottersurveygroup@gmail.com.  
 

Polecats – a new library book 
hy is the diet of British polecats different from those in Europe? How were ferrets 

created? 

If these questions intrigue you, then you ought to read one of the BNS 
Library’s latest acquisitions – Polecats by Johnny Birks. 

This fascinating and well-illustrated book, explains the difficulty of studying this elusive 
carnivore (that was almost hunted to extinction in Britain) using various methods such as 
radio tracking, examining scats and road kills.  Jim Webster, Hon Librarian 
 

 

 

 

FACEBOOK GROUP 
The Mammal Section has a Facebook Group where members can post useful 

information, or anything relevant they would like to share. We hope BNS 

members interested in mammals will join and suggest ideas for field meetings, 

talks and other initiatives. To join the group you need a Facebook account. Once 

logged in, type 'Mammal Section, Bristol Naturalists' Society' into the search bar 

and you should find it.  
 

 

 
  

T 

W 

Image ©Philippa 
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ORNITHOLOGY SECTION 
PRESIDENT:-  Giles Morris, 01275 373917 danesmorris@btinternet.com    

HON SEC.:-   Lesley Cox  07786 437528  fledglingnat@icloud.com 
Back to contents / Back to Diary 

MEETING S 
Field meetings take place at regular intervals throughout the year.  Typically, one or two are 

held every month. The Winter Lecture Programme closes after the talk this month and will 

re-commence in October. 
 

 

I NDOOR MEETING  
WWT STEART MARSHES      Wednesday, 9th March 

Speaker:  Tim McGrath.              7:30 p.m. 
Westbury-on-Trym Methodist Church, Westbury, Hill, Bristol, BS9 3AA 

Question:  How do you deal with a constantly shifting coastline, the pressing need for flood 

control, the legal requirement for habitat mitigation and the needs of the local agricultural 

community? 

Answer:  You create Steart Marshes; but who has the ability and experience to re-model 

400 hectares of coastland whilst dealing with the fluctuating demands of a river like the 

River Severn, which has the second highest tidal range in the world?  A ‘dream team’ is 

required. 

Enter Tim McGrath who is one of the team from the Wildfowl and Wetlands Trust, to 

whom the Environment Agency turned, to form the knowledgeable and experienced 

partnership necessary, to design, re-model and re-build Steart as a multi-functional 

Wetland Peninsula.  Having been a key member of the creative team from the outset and 

the Warden of the Reserve, he is one of the few uniquely qualified to discuss the needs, 

goals, difficulties and triumphs of this remarkable project. 
 

 

 

FIELD MEETING  
BLAISE WOODS              Saturday, 19th March 

Leader: Richard Bland (0117 968 1061).               10am to 12noon 
Please contact the leader if you plan to attend. 

Meet at the Combe Dingle car park, ST558 753 for a walk up the valley of the Trym. Bird 
song should be at its peak, and the walk will use paved paths, and is ideal for novice 
birders. Booking essential by phone or e-mail rlbland673@gmail.com  
 

 

 

 

 

 

FIELD MEETING REPORT 
Severn Beach and New Passage.   16

th
  Jan 2016 

e were blessed by one of the few clear, still frosty mornings of this winter for this 

Severnside walk as twelve of us assembled by the sea wall in Severn Beach.  

After a brief look at a fairly distant group of waders to the south, we headed north 

along the sea wall.  The unusual sight of several Grey Herons standing around the bases of 

the M4 bridge supports caught our attention, before focus switched to the fields inland.  A 

mix of Song Thrushes and Meadow Pipits on the fence gave good views, and a welcome 

feature of the whole morning was the number of Song Thrush sightings; a species all too 

infrequent in our gardens these days. 

W 

mailto:danesmorris@btinternet.com
mailto:fledglingnat@icloud.com
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Reaching the corner at New Passage, we had good views of the many ducks and 

waders pushed in by the high tide, with the numerous Teal and Widgeon in the Pill showing 

especially well in the bright conditions.  A smart Stonechat was added to the list as we 

moved round to look over the Pilning Wetlands site (a privately owned enterprise). The 

ponds contained a good selection of freshwater duck species, but the salt marsh failed to 

reveal the Water Pipits that had been reported earlier. The return walk added a lone Brent 

Goose and closer views of Redshank and Turnstone. 

Despite a lone Buzzard being our only raptor of the morning, we had seen an excellent 

mix of species in wonderful conditions, with a final tally of 43.  A lovely morning out! 

Giles Morris 
 

 

 

Back to contents / Back to Diary 

FORWARD DATES :  
Sat. April 2

nd
 – Lawrence Weston  Sat. April 16

th
 – Frome Valley 

Sun. May 1
st
 – Leigh Woods Sat. May 14

th
 - Velvet Bottom 

Sat. June 4
th
 – Westhay  Sat. June 18

th
 – Uphill 

 

RECENT BIRD NEWS 
anuary sees birders seeking out the long staying winter visitors for their new year lists, 
but more fleeting and unexpected sightings also liven things up. At the reservoirs the 
regular drake Lesser Scaup was seen at Chew (but moved back to Glamorgan later in 

the month) along with up to 3 Greater Scaup, Red-breasted Merganser and a couple of 
Great White Egrets until the water level rose too high. Blagdon's main highlight was 3 
Black-necked Grebes for most of the month. Bitterns were seen at Chew on just a couple of 
occasions; a Glossy Ibis there on 11th was presumably the Somerset Levels bird having a 
wander and there were 2 Ring-billed Gulls in the roost on 21st. A Slavonian Grebe at 
Barrow Tanks on 20th might have been the bird seen on the new 'Pilning Wetland' on 10th 
to 12th (only the second Severnside record, I think). Also on the coast, a Little Auk 
appeared on Weston-super-Mare marine lake on 4th, part of a large southwards dispersal 
of the species around that time.  

Even more unusual for us was a wintering Whimbrel at Sand Point on at least 14th. A 
Great Northern Diver low over Portbury village on 13th was the only diver of the month. 
Water Pipits included up to 5 at New Passage-Northwick, one at OPS and others at CVL. 
The NP-NW birds often frequented a newly manured field, sometimes perching in adjacent 
hedges, as well as the splash-flooded upper salt marsh where they sometimes joined a 
large flock of Pied Wagtails and smaller numbers of Meadow Pipits. Finally two Dartford 
Warblers were in the Sand Bay-Sand Point area, once of them singing from the low Sea 
Buckthorn scrub in the dunes there at times. Where have they come from, one wonders, as 
the Mendip breeding population disappeared after the most recent harsh winters. South 
Wales, or maybe the Quantocks? It would be nice to see them recolonize, and if the mild 
weather continues they might well do. 

John Martin  

FIELDWORK  
BBS Training - a reminder 
There will be a free training session for the BTO Breeding Bird Survey on April 3 at 8.00am 
meeting at Westbury-on-Trym Library on Falcondale Road. It lasts until about 11.00. If you 
are interested contact Dave Stoddard on 0117 924 6968 or dave.stoddard@tiscali.co.uk 
 

  

J 
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READING GROUP / BOOK CLUB 
The Reading Group welcomes new members 

The reading group welcomes new members 
Contact: Tony Smith 0117 965 6566 zikadens@blueyonder.co.uk 

 

The reading group normally meets in the evening at four to six week intervals; please 
contact the above for dates, places and times. Our current book is George Monbiot’s 
Feral: Rewilding the land, sea and human life  and we are continuing with this.  

The library service issues sets of books for the use of book clubs and we are 
availing ourselves of this free facility. 
 

Back to contents / Back to Diary 

New Swift Conservation group 
The Bristol Swift Conservation Group was established at a meeting on January 16

th
 at 

the Avon Wildlife Trust attended by the RSPB, the AWT, BNS, Becky Belfin, (BCC 
conservation officer) and Mark and Jane Glanville. Its purpose is to fulfil the aim of the 
Bristol Swift Conservation Strategy to protect and increase Swift nest sites in the city and 
the greater Bristol area. Matt Collis will administer the group, the Glanvilles will organise 
this year’s city wide survey; see their website Bristolswifts.co.uk for further information, 
including a weekly blog.  

There will be a launch event, and details of activities planned, and it is hoped to offer 
subsidised boxes and an installation service, and create a Facebook group. Membership of 
the group is open to all without charge. To join simply go to the Contact page on the 
website.  
 

Ed Drewitt’s courses for beginners 
Ed will run 3 courses at Bristol Museum & Art Gallery, Queen’s Rd., BS8 1RL. 1pm on 

Wednesday 20
th
 April, Tuesday 26

th
 April and Thursday 5

th
 May. Each day he will give a 

talk followed by a walk around Brandon Hill.  Adult £15, Concession £12.  Book online at 

www.bristolmuseums.org.uk/bristol-museum-and-art-gallery/whats-on/an-introduction-to-

bristols-wildlife 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Richard Bland’s picture of a Goldcrest nest blown 
down in his garden by winter storms 
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MISCELLANY 
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UNIVERSITY OF BRISTOL BOTANIC GARDEN 

The Holmes, Stoke Park Rd, Stoke Bishop, BS9 1JG.   

Booking: 0117 331 4906. www.bristol.ac.uk/botanic-garden 

Email: botanic-gardens@bristol.ac.uk  
 

Fri. 25 – Mon. 28 March 10am-5pm.  EASTER SCULPTURE 
FESTIVAL.  Metal, ceramic,  glass, pottery. Including demonstration of a 
blacksmith/ sculptor’s forge, batik and botanical art and the chance to 
create your own pot.  Take time to visit the exotic glasshouses with their 
amazing collections of tropical plants.  Refreshments, Tours of the 
garden, plants and book sales.  Admission: Adults £4.50. Free to 
Friends, university staff, children under 16. 

 

Sun. 13 March 10.30am, 2 hours. EARLY SPRING CURATOR’S TOUR, With Curator 
Nicholas Wray. With luck the stunning Magnolia campbellii ssp. mollicomata 'Lanarth' will 
be flowering, along with our daffodil collection, early spring blossom and emerging 
woodland bulbs. Then, experience the Amazon rainforest in the exotic glasshouses, 
orchids, bromeliads and a magical world of tropical food and medicinal plants.  Free to 
Friends. Visitors: £6. Please meet at the Welcome Lodge 

 

Thu. 17
 
Mar. AGM & Friends’ lecture. WILDFLOWERS in the Western Mediterranean   

7pm: AGM; about 7.30: break; 7.45 Lecture.  Speaker: Chris Thorogood, Research 
collaborator, School of Biological Sciences, University of Bristol.  The Western 
Mediterranean region boasts one of the richest floras in the world. The talk explores the 
species which grow there, from Portugal to Italy with the central Mediterranean islands and 
North Africa.  Dr. Thorogood is co-author of the Field Guide to the Wild Flowers of the 
Algarve, with Prof. Simon Hiscock, and is currently completing a field guide to the wild 
flowers of the Western Mediterranean. Venue: Frank Theatre, Wills Physics Laboratory, 
Tyndall Avenue, BS8 1TL. Free to Friends on production of membership card. Visitors 
asked for a donation (suggested £5.) 
 

  

Photo © Jude Goss 
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Friends of Badock’s Wood (FOBW) 
Events in Badock's Wood 
Sat 5 March: Woodland Work Party: planting native 
hedge at Lake End Entrance (Lake Road) by the 
Welcome Totem 

Tue. 15 March, FOBW AGM  7.30 p.m. at the 
Greenway Centre.   

Sat. 19 March 10am. LITTER PICK Meet at Lakewood 
Road Entrance. Litter is an ever present problem in 
Badock’s Wood. In order to keep it to a minimum we are 

organising regular Litter Picks. Whether you would like to join us on just one occasion or 
come regularly we will be pleased to have your help. 
Equipment provided but feel free to bring your own. Just turn up if you wish, but it would 
help planning and we can keep you updated if you email first to: fobwlitter@yahoo.co.uk A 
full list of litter picking dates is available from this email address. 

First Guided Walks in our 2016 Events Programme will be a SPRING FLOWER WALK on Sun. 10 
April led by Tony Smith and Tony West, and RIVER SAMPLING on Sun. 17 April with Harriet Alvis 
from the Bristol Avon Rivers Trust - both start at 2pm from Northern Gateway, Doncaster Road and will 

last about an hour and a half.  Watch our website for updates. 
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Avon Gorge & Downs Wildlife Project 
Booking and further information: Contact the Project on 0117 903 0609 or e-

mail mleivers@bristolzoo.org.uk. Pre-booking essential for all events. 

Details of meeting points are given on booking.  
 
 

Sat. 5 March, Needle felt your own British butterfly (Course) Hear about butterflies 
resident on the Downs, and create your own beautiful needle felted butterfly brooch. An 
informal workshop and an ideal introduction for beginners. 10am–3pm. £30 incl. materials 

Tue. 8 March. The world of British solitary bees (Talk) 
90% of Britain’s 270 bee species are solitary bees. Rhian 
Rowson introduces them. Learn about amazing lives and 
behaviours of a variety of species. Learn how to be a 
successful cuckoo bee. 7–8pm. £4. 

Sun. 13 March. Gorge-ous geology (walk).  Discover the 
geology of the Gorge & Downs with geologist Andrew 
Mathieson. Exploring rocks and fossils, we learn about coral 
reefs, dinosaurs and Bristol diamonds. 10.30amï12.30pm. 
£5.  NB: Very steep steps and paths, and a walk over Clifton 
Suspension Bridge. 

Tue. 15 / Wed. 16 March* Star party on the Downs.  (* You need to be free for both 
evenings in case of unsuitable weather on the 15th).  Stargaze with experts. Look at 
the moon’s surface, the planet Jupiter and Orion Nebula through a large telescope. Learn 
to spot main spring constellations and enjoy hearing the stories written in the stars.  8ï
10pm.  £6 (includes hot drink & star-shaped cookie!). Please book in advance but pay on 
the evening. Run in conjunction with the Friends of the Downs and Avon Gorge. 
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